
Superintendent Report 

September 6, 2016 
       

          
President Morgan, Board Members and others in attendance, I would like to highlight the 
following items as part of my report. 
 
Our District schools welcomed students on August 24th and Pre-school on September 6th.  
 
Enrollment: Enrollment figures from around the district show an increase from our spring 
projections. We had projected an enrollment of 331 students; as of Friday, September 2nd 337 
students had been enrolled, not including pre-K. The largest increase is in each of the Kalskag 
schools. Currently our district totals are: 

• Total K-6: 208    
• Total 7-8: 42 
• Total 9-12: 87 
• Total pre-K: 61 (not included in the 337 count) 

 
Maintenance: The maintenance department continues its work to solve the water pump issue at 
AJSHS. On September 6th a small hole in a fuel line to one of the furnaces at AMNES filled the 
school with oil fumes. The Maintenance department quickly repaired the fuel line. Vince Winters 
from the Aniak AC offered three large fans that were placed in the schools halls to help remove 
the fumes. All AMNES parents were contacted and made aware of the situation.  
 
New Staff: We are currently accepting applications for a second teacher in Crooked Creek. The 
position has been posted internally and on ATP. 
 
ELA Curriculum Committee: The committee is piloting Journeys in all grades at AMNES and 
Balanced Literacy in grades K-2 at JOGES. The committee will review data at their next 
meeting. 
 
Online Classes: Due to Internet bandwidth issues the district is only able to offer on-line classes 
through AK Teach to high school students in Aniak and Kalskag. KSD students are taking 
currently 62 online classes.  
 
Carnegie: Ninth grade students are currently enrolled in classes and are following a schedule 
that will lead to a 22-credit diploma in 2020.  
 
I am happy to answer any questions regarding my Board Report. 
 
Respectively Submitted, 
Sue Johnson 


